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STATE OF MAINE

Inter-Departmental Memorandum Date_Zanuary 27, 1967

To Renresentakive Gerard P, Conley Dept. House of Representatives
me,?ov*ﬁ?é/ kQ¥ Asst. Atty. General Dept,  Bureau of Taxation
Subject __Re : \ D. 57 - H. P. 37 - AN ACT Relating to Citizenship Requirements

Fror Municinasl Assessgors

You have asked this office to determine the background of the require-
ment of citizenship which is presently part of the law relating to
qualifications of municipal officers, particularly assessors. The
effect of the above legislation would be to relieve assessors of the
requirement of being a eitizen of the United States.

You have further 3mQQ1r@3 as to whether there is any constitutional
requirement that muniecipal officials be citizens of the United States,

Title 30 M., m@S&Aa Section 2060 (3) now provides that in order to hold
a municipal office, a person must be a citizen of the United States,
be a res jﬁ@ﬁf of th& state and at least 21 years of age.

/ My research indicates that the requirement of citizenship has only
// been present in the law sinece 1957 when there was undertaken a
general revision of the laws relating fto municipalities.
Previous to this time, tax assessors, who are municipal officers, had
only been required to be "inhabitants' of the town in which they
served.

T can find no indication in the legislative record or in the notes of
the draftsmen of the provision, indicating what the intent of the
legislature was in requiring United States citizenship.

Tt would be my best judgment that the requirement was a rather routine
uniform provision which was inserted only because citizenship was
assumed to be a general requirement.

Tt is anf@regﬁtng te note however, that there had been no requirements
of United States citizenship for tax assessors in this state until 1957,

Constitutionally, I can find no requirements that municipal officials
be citizens of the United States. It is true that certain state
officers must be U, §, Citizens, for example, the Governor, members
of the House of Representatives, members of “h? Governor's Council
and electors.

Tt is therfore safe to assume that there is no constitutional require-
ment requiring tax assessors to be citizens. On the other hand, there
seems to be no reason available for the insertation of a requﬁr@m@nf

in 1957, that tax assessors be Un%%ed States citizens. In all pr@%alm
lity, the provision concerning citizenship was copied from some uniform
provision available to draftsmen of the le rgislation.

Tf T can be of any further help, please do not hesitate to call upon
me .

JRD/s1lb



